Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Meeting

January 15, 2019
Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Members Present: Bill DeMare, President, Nancy Stearns, Alan Preston, Treasurer, Neil Smith, Susan Baxter Gibson,Evelyn Bless, Secretary,andCraig Nowicke
Board Members Absent:none
Staff Members Present:Paul Berg, Executive Director
Guests: none
----------------------------------------------------------------------------.------------------------------------------------------------
Call to order, quorum present, at 4:00p.m. Bill DeMare, President.
Public comment:none
1. Adoption of Agenda: 
Motion:Alan Preston
Second: Susan Baxter Gibson
Motion passed:6-0
2. Approval of Slate of Officers:

President- Bill DeMare


Vice President: Susan Baxter Gibson

Secretary Evelyn Bless

Treasurer- Alan Preston
Motion to approve: Nancy Stearns
Second: Neil Smith
Motion passed with show of hands: 6-0

Craig Nowicke arrived at 4:05 and was not counted in the vote.

3. Consent Agenda approval

Board Minutes –November

Committee minutes: December Governance Committee
Motion:Susan Baxter Gibson
Second:Nancy Stearns
Motion passed:  7-0

4. Executive Directors Report:Paul Berg said that the county has all of our invoices and hopes to get the center paid next week. Craig Nowicke asked about the 2 positions that are available and where they are posted.
5. New Board Member:Sophia Denicolo.  Bill DeMare asked those board members who met with her to give their opinion. Susan, Neil, and Paul gave favorable reports.
Motion to accept the new board member: Alan Preston
Second: Susan Baxter Gibson
Motion Passed:  7-0
6. Reelection of Board Members: Susan Baxter Gibson and Alan Preston
Motionto elect the board members to a 3 yr. term: Neil Smith
Second:  Nancy Stearns
Motion passed:  7-0

7. HOA Agreement: Paul Berg reported that he and Susan Baxter Gibson met with the 3 presidents of the HOA. Funding from them to the center was the issue. Paul has asked for names from the three phases to be on an Events Committee.
8. Board Mentor: The last meeting of the governance committee suggested having a mentor for a new board member. Bill DeMare said that this would not be in compliance with sunshine laws. He also brought up the issue of our web site not being up to date.  Paul explained the problem was with the person hosting our website and a computer error, because the information  had been updated.  Alan said it would be solved within a few days.  An agenda item for next month should be our website.
9. Finance Update:  Alan Prestonreported that we actually made $3000 instead of losing the $23000 that we thought we might lose from last month.
10. Facilities Committee:This committee is charged with looking at what needs to be done for our 2 buildings in order to improve the abilityof the center to gain more revenue from rentals. $15,000 is currently budgeted for this task.
11. AdvisoryCouncil:The governance committee thinks that a community council is a more appropriate committee for, the center as opposed to an advisory committee. Craig gave his view of what an advisory council could do for the board. Neil shared a computer printout of the definition of   what an advisory committee is. The board agreed to postpone this discussion for about 6 months.
12. Annual Meeting: The board meeting will be held at 4:30 and the annual meeting will begin at 6:00 on February 20, 2019.
13. New business:  Evelyn Bless wants to collect the annual committee reports.  They can be emailed to Paul.   Craig Nowicke brought up that the cost of having members might exceed the money that they donate.   This concern was referred to the finance committee.
14. Unfinished Business: none
15. Round Robin:  NancyStearns brought up the problem of getting enough volunteers.  Neil Smith brought up the issue of getting our message across to those who don’t understand what we do.




16. Adjournment: 5:25
Submitted by:
 Linda Delapenha, Recording Secretary
